
 

February 5, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 70 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 70 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 70 would amend K.S.A. 8-126 to add various definitions related to automobiles and 

other vehicles, most of which are currently listed in the Uniform Act Regulation Traffic and are 

used daily by the Division of Motor Vehicles.  The bill would also reorganize the entire statute 

alphabetically to make it easier to find definitions or terms.  The bill would make various 

technical corrections and amendments.   

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates that SB 70 would have no fiscal effect on state 

revenues or expenditures.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


